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ASX RELEASE 

21 November 2022 

 
UPDATE ON ZULEIKA’S LITIGATION AGAINST VANGO 

MINING LIMITED 
 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

On 18 November 2022, Zuleika Gold Limited (Zuleika) was served with a formal notice that 
Vango Mining Limited (Vango) and its wholly owned subsidiary Dampier (Plutonic) Pty Ltd (DPPL) 
had lodged an appeal in the Supreme Court of Western Australia Court of Appeal against the 
decision of Justice Smith handed down on 31 October 2022 in the Supreme Court of Western 
Australia. 

The grounds of appeal are due to be filed and served by Vango and DPPL on 21 December 
2022. As such, Zuleika can provide no update in this regard.  

 Zuleika will vigorously defend the appeal and in the interim continue to advance the transfer 
of the 4.1% of its legal interest in Mining Lease M52/183 and any contiguous tenements which 
cover adjacent, on-strike or down-dip extensions of the Keillor 2 (K2) ore-body or mineralised 
zones and the recovery of its legal costs incurred on an indemnity basis from Vango and DPPL.  

Details of the Supreme Court decision can be found in  Zuleika’s ASX release dated 1 
November 2022 and titled “Judgement Delivered – Zuleika wholly successful in litigation 
against Vango Mining Limited.” 

Authorised for release by the Board 
 
Jonathan Lea 
Managing Director 
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